
Secretary: 	Bluebell Cottage


										Veryan Green


										Truro


										TR2 5QQ


										 19th January 2016	





Dear James,





Re: PA15/11849 – Plot 9 adjacent Angarrick House, Chapel Close, St Just-in-Roseland TR2 5JW





The Roseland Plan Planning Assessment Group has assessed this planning application against the Roseland Neighbourhood Development Plan and notes that the proposal is not in conformity with The Plan as specified in the table below.


Proposal


Characteristic�
Relevant Plan 


Policy/Text�
Reason for


Non-Conformity�
�
Design/Character 


 �
GP2 (iii)


CV (i)


HO4 (iii)�
We question whether the ratio of glazing to wall exceeds that recommended in policy 3.4.2 - Facades and Elevations - of the Carrick Design Guide adopted by The Roseland Plan and would appreciate clarification on this from the Planning Officer�
�
Location�
GP2 (iv)�
Plot is located on a visually-exposed site�
�
New Affordable Housing�
HO4�
This proposal on an infill site within the settlement boundary is not affordable-led.�
�



With reference to policy HO4, should this application be approved, we would suggest that the Local Planning Authority consider requiring the applicant to pay an off-site contribution towards the provision of affordable housing on the Roseland.  





The Group would also draw attention to Action HO7 - Encouraging Full Time Principle Residence of Homes and as the Design and Access Statement states the applicants’ intention to retire to the dwelling would enquire whether full time residency could be a condition of approval?








Yours sincerely,


 





 S J Wagstaff





PP J Smith, Chair, Roseland Plan Steering Group





THE ROSELAND PLAN


OUR ROSELAND - OUR FUTURE
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